
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes October 12, 2020 
                                

 

Attendees: 

 

 Kathleen Esposito 

 Kathleen Hale 

 Service Director, Lloyd Nagle 

 Alex Goetsch 

 Ken Kvacek 

 Terry Hemmelgarn 

 Officer Perkins (representing Chief Barone) 

 Bonnie Borman 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:18 A.M.  
 
Service Directors Report: 
 
          The crab apple trees to replace those taken down in a car accident have yet to be 
replaced. Lloyd will contact Lowe’s to inquire about the delay. 
           Mulch for the daffodil bed is available and will be ready on Wednesday. Lloyd and 
Jonathan will spread it that day. Bentleyville Garden Club will pay for the mulch.  
      
Old Business:  
 
            Halloween trick or treating will follow the same guide lines as surrounding communities. 
Officers will be on patrol to monitor speed and keep the children safe. 
             The Holiday Lighting Ceremony will be a simplified version of previous years. Saint 
Martin’s parking lot is being considered for an outdoor Santa (masked and socially distanced) 
visit. Final decisions will be made soon. The community will be notified. 
             Village Hall will not be as decorated as in past years. Garden Club will put up our 
Christmas tree and decorate the front door. The bridges will be decorated with wreaths and 
bows. 
 
New Business:  
 
            Coronavirus sanitizing will occur on the morning of November 2nd. The entire building 
will be treated. On November 4th, after the election, the administrative side of the building will 
be sanitized again. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:44A.M. The next meeting is scheduled for November 9, 2020.  
Respectfully submitted by:  Kathleen Esposito,  Committee Chair. 


